# ep Up To Date!

### WEEK 4

Monday 21

Sport Day - Cross Country Redgum Orders Due

Tuesday 22

**NESA** Registration

Wednesday 23 National Simultaneous Storytime 10:45am

Thursday 24 Library - Infants

Friday 25 Library - Primary Muffin Orders Due



### Attachments

S - Sent home with students

- E Emailed
- Parent Club Minutes (E)
- Crunch & Sip® Snippet (S)

### WEEK 5

Monday 28

Sport Day

Tuesday 29

Muffin Day

Excursion Yr 1/2 Bottlebrush

Wednesday 30

Crunch & Sip Platter

1/2 Bottlebrush

Thursday 31

Library - Infants

<u>Friday 1</u>

Library - Primary

Newsletter Published



# Crunch&Sip®

1/2 Bottlebrush
Platter Preparation

Week 5 Robyn & Emma

### Susan Philp

College Principal office@libertychurch.com.au

### James and Kerrie Ardill

Senior Pastors/School Chaplain ardill@libertychurch.com.au

# Liberty Christian Primary School Newsletter

And it is my prayer that your love may abound more and more, with knowledge and all discernment, so that you may approve what is excellent, and so be pure and blameless for the day of Christ.

Philippians 1:9-10

Term 2 Issue 7

Published May 18, 2018

# Student of the Week

K Kangaroo Paw







Lacey

1/2 Bottlebrush



Ruby



Joel





Charlie



Akira





Gabby



Jamirrakai



582 Goonoo Goonoo Road South Tamworth NSW 2340 **Phone: (02) 6762 2322** 

Email: office@libertychurch.com.au Website: www.libertycollege.com.au

### Principal's Comment

Last week, ground work commenced for the Capital Works Grant. The first job is to move power before installing security gates, widening the driveway and installing the guttering. Buildings are coming later in the year.

The buildings that have been placed at the back of the property have sparked some interest but they are NOT our new classrooms. The new school buildings are much bigger! The modules belong to Habitat for Humanity and are being stored at Liberty until they can be placed on blocks of land.

# Cross Country

This coming Monday is the Cross Country. Students will participate in a course marked out on the school property. The event will begin at 2pm and conclude at 2:45pm. Students will wear sport uniform and will require a water bottle. Families are welcome to come along and cheer on their children. If you are available from 1:30pm to cut up oranges, please notify the office.

# NESA Registration

On Tuesday May 22, we will be visited by NESA personnel. Part of the visit includes looking through teaching programs and student work samples. Completed student work that may ordinarily be sent home has been kept on-site for this purpose, but will be sent home following the visit. This is a requirement to be a registered primary school, and occurs every five years.

### NSST

Join us on Wednesday May 23 from 10:45am for the National Simultaneous Storytime. This year's book is a great story of a mother mouse who must search the house for her two missing sons while watching out for the cat!

Following the reading, students will meet in sport teams to complete some activities before lunch. Families are welcome to join us from 10:45am. Consider bringing your lunch to stay and join students. Lunch will conclude at 12:15pm.

Students will wear **SPORT TEAM COLOURS** for this event.



### Muffin Orders

Don't miss out on yummy muffins for recess. Orders and payment due by Friday May 25. Muffins are \$2 each and come in a choice of 2 flavours.

# Sport

On Monday May 28, the classes will participate in the following sports:

K Kangaroo Paw - Gymnastics 1/2 Bottlebrush - Gymnastics 3/4 Banksia - Walking #4 5/6 Hakea - Walking #1 Students will travel by Liberty bus to and from venues with their teachers and support staff. The following week will be the same sports but with different walking locations.

### Excursion

1/2 Bottlebrush are going on an excursion to explore Bicentennial Park on Tuesday May 29. The students will be locating natural, constructed and managed features in the park as part of their Geography unit, 'Is it Real?' They will also have recess at the park. Students will leave school at 1 pm

and return at 2:45pm on the Liberty bus with Mrs Skewes and Mrs Burrow. Students will wear full uniform including a hat and take recess and a drink. If they have ordered muffins, they will take them too!

### Canberra Camp

Year 5/6 Hakea are off to Canberra in August for 3 nights and 4 days. Liberty will travel to Berowra and join with Berowra Christian School students for camp. They will see many famous sites in Canberra. Mrs Campbell and Mrs Haworth will accompany them. Camp cost is \$400 per student and fees can be reduced by fundraising. Chocolates are currently available with \$20 profit per box sold going towards camp fees. Additional fundraising will be held as term progresses.

# Top Home Readers

Abbey Miller-Gaspi Rhys Miller-Gaspi



Coby Player



Give thanks to the greatest God of all.

Otis faithful love continues forever.

Psalm 136:2